
SENATE....No. 64.

In Senate, February 26th, 1853.

The Committee on the Militia, to whom was committed the
petition of George Fisk, praying for remuneration for loss
sustained while acting under orders from the Adjutant Gen-
eral, after hearing the evidence in the case, and considering
the same,

REPORT:

That it was in evidence, that on the fourth of July, 1851,
Captain Wm. W. Bullock, of Company C, fifth regiment of ar-
tillery, who was acting under orders and authority of the Ad-
jutant General of this Commonwealth, ordered George Fisk, a
truckman, of the city of Boston, to furnish horses to remove
cannon to the common, for the purpose of firing the usual
salute. In obedience to this order, he was harnessing his
horses ; although he took all precaution necessary, his horses
broke loose and ran away, being frightened by the unexpected
firing of crackers in the vicinity. The pole of the carriage
was broken, by which a severe wound was inflicted on one of
the horses—the carriage otherwise broken. Mr. Fisk, in en-
deavoring to stop the horses, was severely bruised, and carried
home insensible. The carriage was repaired by order of the
Adjutant General, who paid for the same. Three disinterested
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men appraised the wounded horse, and an experienced farrier
took charge of him. It being warm weather, the wound was
incurable. These facts being duly substantiated, the com-
mittee are clearly of opinion that the claim ought to be al-
lowed on principles of equity and justice. They accordingly
report the accompanying resolve.

For the Committee,

BENJ. ADAMS.
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In the Year One Thousand Eight Hundred and Fifty-Three.

rESOLvE
In Favor of George Fisk.

Resolved , For reasons set forth in the said petition, and ac-
companying report, that there be allowed and paid out of the
treasury of the Commonwealth, to George Fisk, of Boston, the
sum of two hundred and twelve dollars, and that a warrant
be drawn accordingly.
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